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CHANGE OF COMPANY SECRETARY AND AUTHORISED REPRESENTATIVE

The board (the “Board”) of the directors (“Director(s)’’) of Pearl Oriental Oil Limited (the
“Company” and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) announces that Mr. Luk Chi Shing
(“Mr. Luk”) replaced Mr. Law Chun Choi (“Mr. Law”) (who ceased to be the company secretary
and authorized representative of the Company and chief financial officer of the Group with effect

from 28 June 2019) as the new company secretary and authorized representative of the Company,
with effect from 15 July 2019.

Mr. Luk, aged 49, holds a Bachelor Degree of Arts in Accountancy from City University of Hong
Kong. Mr. Luk is a fellow member of both Hong Kong Institute of Certified Public Accountants and
the Association of Chartered Certified Accountants. Mr. Luk has been working for a number of public
listed companies in Hong Kong during the past 20 years, taking the positions of company secretary
and/or senior positions in financial management. Mr. Luk has accumulated extensive working
experience in the fields of auditing, financial accounting and management.

The Board would like to express its appreciation to Mr. Law for his contribution to the Group during
the tenure of his service and extend its warm welcome to Mr. Luk for his new appointment.

CLARIFICATION OF POLL RESULTS OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING DATED 28
JUNE 2019

Reference is made to the announcement of the Company in relation to, among others, the poll result
of the annual general meeting held on 28 June 2019 (the “Poll Results Announcement”).



The Company would like to clarify that due to a typographical error, the number of shares voted
“Against” the proposed resolutions numbered 3(i)(a) and 3(i)(d) as set out in the Poll Results
Announcement should be “842,326,400 (42.10%)” instead of “845,326,400 (42.10%)” and
“49,954,400 (2.50%)” instead of “49,854,400 (2.50%)”, respectively. Save as disclosed above, all
other information as set out in the Poll Results Announcement remain unchanged. This announcement
is supplemental to and should be read in conjunction with the Poll Results Announcement.
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